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Secretary: David Triggs   
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

3pm Sunday 3rd February 2008
The Institute, Colchester, Essex.  
MINUTES
Present: 24 Members present representing 11 clubs
1
Apologies for absence: Apologies for absence were received from Neil Pears, Bob Hayward and Pete Whelan. 
2
Minutes of the 2007 AGM held 4th February 2007:  The minutes of the 2007 Annual General Meeting were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3
Matters arising from minutes:  None

4
Chairman’s Report: 


Chris Gooch, Chairman presented a verbal report on the last year’s activities. He felt that a number of events particularly the long standing events were improving year on year. On the downside he expressed concern that a small number of events had not come up to the standards expected by the Eastern League. He referred to a couple of proposals from the Committee which if passed would help the Committee to look at some of the issues. 

The Chairman felt that one of the highlights of the season had been the progress of the youth and junior squads lead by Mark Wyer, supported by Carl Thompson and Shaun Aldous. The year had seen some top performances from young riders in national events and for the first time in a while there was some real competition in the womens league.
The Chairman went on to refer to the fact that he hoped with greater support on the Committee he could take a more backward seat on the Committee and spend more time on his role on the national committee.

He finished by thanking the Committee and all riders and highlighted that the Eastern League was still one on the best regarded leagues in the Country.

The Chairman’s report was accepted.
5
Treasurer’s Report:
The Chairman referred to the balance sheet circulated by Neil Pears, the Treasurer. Neil had given his apologies. It was noted that the league still benefited from the East Anglian Daily Times sponsorship.
It was proposed and seconded and subsequently agreed that the Treasurers report be accepted.
6
Eastern Cross League Report:
Tim Butler, League Coordinator reported that the overall number of league registrations was up on the current year being 147 compared to 116 in 2006/07. Whilst the number of vets riding had increased significantly the number of youths had only risen slightly.

The overall number of rides had dipped slightly, with some events like Redgrave suffering due to inclement weather.

Tim thanked a number of volunteers for their support in managing the results service. These included, Dave Copland, Susannah Rosenberg, Sandra Butler, Rosie Castle and Angela Parker. Tim once again asked for volunteers to come forward to support this service if only on an occasional basis. Full training would be given.

Tim’s report was accepted.


7.
Coaching Co-ordinator’s report:

There was no report from Bob Hayward who had given his apologies.
Jo Newstead gave a short report on the Ipswich coaching sessions. She commented that although a number of new riders were coming to the Saturday morning coaching sessions these riders were not supporting the cyclo-cross league and she was not sure why this was the case.
8.        Youth Development Report:
Mark Wyer, Youth Development Officer reported on a very successful year. He thanked Shaun Aldous, Performance Squad Manager and Carl Thompson, Junior Squad Manager for their support.
Mark went through the highlights of the season which included some excellent rides in the National Championships and the National Trophy series. In particular he referred to rides by Luke Newby, Tom Castle who finished 4th in the Ipswich round of the Trophy, Matt Cook, Hugo Robinson who narrowly missed out on winning the best under 14 in the Trophy series, in the Juniors David Nichols who finished 6th in the National Championships, and in the Women’s, Jen Ives finished 9th in the Nationals and 7th in the Trophy series.

Mark referred to his efforts at fundraising and that he would again being organising the off-road sportive at the end of August. The team jacket design had been very well received. Mark talked about his intentions to encourage more under 12s to ride and that with the hope that Go-Ride clubs he hoped this would be supported with a summer series of cross events.

Finally, Mark thanked Nathan Miller and Jo Newstead for the organising the Ipswich BC coaching sessions and thanked all the parents for supporting their youngsters in travelling around the country.
9.
Election of officers:
It was moved and seconded and subsequently carried that the following positions be approved en-bloc. This was having noted Mandy’s wish that this would be her last year as events coordinator and she would prefer a person to shadow her in this role.
Chairman:  
Chris Gooch

Secretary
David Triggs

Treasurer:
Neil Pears

League Co-ordinator:
Tim Butler
Events Co-ordinator:
Amanda Cook
Coaching Co-ordinator:
Bob Hayward

Youth Development Officer          
Mark Wyer

Press Secretary:
Vacant
Riders Representatives:
Stuart Chatting and Shaun Aldous
Youth Development Officer
Mark Wyer

Junior Team Manager
Carl Thompson
Women’s Team Manager
Shaun Aldous

Committee Members
Steve Grimwood


Dave Copland
10.     
Proposals
(a) From Ben Paton: To purchase a large digital clock (like those used at running events) to be sited at start/finish line and count down or up race time.

Members of the Committee supported the principles behind the motion, i.e. to make the league more professional in a similar way to the timing machines at National events. However, due to the cost but more importantly to do with the practical issues about who would bring the clock to each event on top of all the other equipment the Committee did not support this proposal at the present time and this subsequently fell.


(b) From the Committee: That the Prize Fund be re-structured to recognise the greater number of Veteren, Women and likely juniors in 08/09. The intention of the Committee was to enable riders to claim the maximum prize allocated to any category e.g. a junior winning an event to be awarded first prize assuming this is greater than the prize for first Junior but to retain the principle of one rider one award.  The new scheme would avoid the situation where if two juniors get 1st and 2nd overall, the 2nd junior wins nothing. It was therefore recommended that the Committee be authorised to consider and implement a revised prize fund based upon the available finances and the above principles in time for the start of the 08/09 Cross Season.

This proposal was explained by Steve Grimwood who advocated an open prize fund. Richard Jackson, Colchester asked the Committee to look at provision for over 50s, possible age related prizes. With the above additions being left to the Committee to look at as part of the proposal the motion was unanimously carried.

(c) From the Committee: That the entry fees for Members of the ECCA League for the 08/09 season be as follows:
Seniors, Vets and Women
£10
Juniors



£8
Youth



£5
U12



Free

That a £2 surcharge be added to the above entry fees for all non-league Members except under 12s who retain free entry.

This proposal was explained by Tim Butler.

Concern was expressed about the need to encourage riders at all ages by particularly young riders.
It was proposed and seconded that the motion be amended to read that entry fees be set at £12, £10 and £7 for the above categories and that League Members qualify for a £2 discount per event.

This was unanimously carried.
(d) From Steve Grimwood: That the number of League events be limited to a maximum with no league events to be held on the weekends of National Championships, National Trophy and Inter-Area Team Championships. That delegation be given to the Committee to establish the maximum number of league events. 
The ideas behind this motion were explained by Steve. Members expressed some concerns about the potential gaps in the calendar from National events and following discussion it was moved and seconded that the above motion be amended by deleting the word “no” and replacing this with “a limited number” as this would enable the event Committee to limit events that clashed with National weekends but still maintain continuity of league events throughout the season.

This motion was supported by Steve and carried.


(e) From Robert Hunt: That an additional award be established for young riders in memory of Robert’s Grandfather Ron Hunt he passed away recently. This will assist in recognizing Ron’s contribution to the Eastern league.


This proposal was explained by Robert. It was unanimously carried that this proposal be supported and this be referred to the Committee to put something in place for next season in agreement with Robert and Joan Hunt.

(f) From David Triggs. That the end of season prize presentation be held after the final cyclo-cross event in the first week of February with the AGM being brought forward to after penultimate event at the end of January. This will encourage attendance for the last event of the season and will avoid the Madison/prize presentation being held the first weekend of the half term holidays. 
This proposal was explained by David. It found a fair degree of support from riders but it was recognised that there were some practical difficulties. It was therefore agreed that the Committee be authorised to look at the issues and if appropriate to implement some changes.
11.
British Cyclo-Cross Commission Annual Conference:

(a)
Agreed: That Ian Poole and Chris Gooch be put forward as the Association’s nominees as members of the British Cyclo-Cross Commission.
(b)
Agreed: That the following motion be put forward to the Annual Conference:


“That the formula of how the national gridding is calculated be published on the British Cycling Web Site”.
12.
Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association delegates for the Commission Annual Conference
Agreed: That Steve Grimwood, Carl Thompson and Mark Wyer be nominated as delegates.
13.

Future Plans, Next Season and Open Forum.

Mandy Cook outline draft proposals for the 2008/09 season including discussions with at least two new promoters. The season was to be further complicated by a possible sixth National Trophy event.
In the open forum it was suggested that in a bid to help supporters of riders event organisers be requested to locate the pit area closer to road /parking access where possible.

The meeting closed at 4.45pm

C Gooch

Chairman
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